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The Registration Desk, was not the first thing we experienced at 

Regina Eastview today. We were “out in the country”, supposedly 

“South, 9.7 km from the center of the bridge going down #6”, as per 

directions from President Greg last week. The fact that so many 

people showed up at the Paul Snell farm, is in and of itself a miracle. 

But I digress, our first glimpse of anything Rotary was a very lonely 

Vern Hoyt standing well off the highway holding up the blue 

“Regina Eastview” sign, which meant we were to head east for a 

further specified distance, and “presto” we were welcomed to:  

 

 Once inside this 

unique complex our host, 

Paul Snell and his 

Associate, former Regina 

Eastview member Boob 

Lawrence introduced us 

to the world of Antique 

Auto Association Regina. 

It was a nostalgic walk 

down “memory lane”.  

 

Editor:   Peter Peters mppeters@sasktel.net 

If you have any comments or questions, email the editor. 

 

Nov 3     “Mental Health” with Pastor Craig Moeller 

Nov 10    “RYLA and Youth Programs” with Ray Ruth 

Nov 17    “Doing Rotary in Seoul - Part 2” with President Greg McNamara 

Nov 24    “Adventures in Agriculture” with Co-Chairs Jack Wozniak and Lyle Gollnick 

Dec 1            with Naveen Singh 

Dec 8      “Regina Trades & Skills Centre” with CEO Brian Shankowsky 

NEXT WEEK 

 
“Mental Health”  

With  

Craig Moeller 

November 3, 

2016 

DUTY ROSTER 

 

Registration:  Nicholas Robinson  

50/50:   Peter Neufeldt 

Greeter:   Ted Kent 

http://www.clubrunner.ca/CPrg/Home/Home.asp?cid=1031
mailto:mppeters@sasktel.net


While the focus of the Irish poet and novelist James Joyce 

observation was probably not on the automotive industry, its’ 

appearance in this morning’s Leader Post has application to our 

stroll today, “The past is consumed in the present and the present 

is alive only because it gives birth to the future”. 

 

Oh yes,  there was a Registration Desk, amid a wonderful 

collection of “yesterday”, down to a checkered table cloth on one 

of the dining tables set up for our lunch. There we found the very 

modernly clothed Registrar Leif Riesach and 50/50 ticket seller 

Doug Mortin. The latter was doing a brisk business in response to 

the ever more intense search for the “green” marble. 

This 1953 Meteor was a dream car for every 16 year old throughout 

the 50’s and well into the 60’s – white wall tires and dual mufflers. 

Just image what must be under the hood!  

   

Or maybe this 1965 Rambler 2-door hard 

top – learned on site today – Rambler 

was manufactured by the American 

Motors Corporation (And from Google - 

The American was the second 

incarnation of AMC's forerunner Nash 

Motors second-generation Rambler 

compact that was sold under the Nash 

and Hudson Motors marques from 1954 

and 1955.). 

Guests included Sanjay Jachak guest of his Father Shreedhar; Malcolm 

Bucholtz guest of Jeanne Martinson; and, Westar design print promote 

officials, Lloyd Halback and Yougin, colleagues and guests of Chris 

Hefner.  

 Doug Mortin managed the 50/50 Draw which saw visitor 

Lloyd Halback, feel for green and a possible $436.?? to $438.?? Prize. 

But it was not to be, and so tension rises and maybe next week!!?? 

Chili For Children Duty Roster 

Oct 14 - Lyle Gollnick, Ann Grahame, Tanya Woroby 

Oct 21 - Doug Mortin, Nelson Falkowsky, Jack Wozniak 

Oct 28 - Doreen Pankewich, Doug Archer, Hans Gaastra 

 

October is 

Economic and Community Development 

Month 
in Rotary 

Chili For Children Duty Roster 

Oct 14 - Lyle Gollnick, Ann Grahame, Tanya Woroby 

Oct 21 - Doug Mortin, Nelson Falkowsky, Jack Wozniak 

Oct 28 - Doreen Pankewich, Doug Archer, Hans Gaastra 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nash_Motors
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nash_Motors
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rambler_%28car%29
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hudson_Motors


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was unveil the weight of the pumpkin day – a day 

Vern Hoyt singlehandedly managed for the past month 

plus. While guesses ranged over a “kilometer”, it was 

Barry Strohan’s guess of 30 pounds, 3 ounces that 

came closest to the official recorded weight of 30 

pounds, 6 ounces. Barry selected a $50.00 gift 

certificate to Ricky’s as the winner. Runners up were 

Hans Gaastra with a guess of 30 pounds 2 ounces; and, 

Louis Browne with a guess of 30 pounds. Wow, these 

Rotarians know their pumpkins! 

 

Host Paul Snell (above) was also chief cook and bottle 

washer, while leaning on Bob Lawrence’s culinary 

barbecuing skills. Paul is seen here whipping up the 

Caesar salad under Peter Neufeldt’s watchful eye.  

 

This special 1959 Chev barbecue was not used today, 

but is rolled out on those special antique car show days.  

 

This Mercury Montclair was the first car we saw when 

we stepped into the building. It rather set a warm and 

welcoming tone for our visit. 

There were shelves of collectables, some unfamiliar in 

today’s market place, but some still have a familiar ring 

and are seen stores (e.g. Quaker State).  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Rotary Leadership Institute – Module 3 – Remember RLI Module 3 Training will occur in 

Regina Saturday, November 19 at Mosaic Tower at Hill Centre 3, 1870 Hamilton Street. 

Parking is available on Hamilton just south of 12th in the parking lot marked with a blue P.  

Chili For Children Duty Roster 

Oct 28 - Doreen Pankewich, Doug Archer, Hans Gaastra 

Nov 4 - Lyle Gollnick, Greg McNamara, Doug Mortin 

Nov 11 - NO SCHOOL 

Nov 18 - Tracey Schick Sparrowhawk, Doreen Pankewich, Jack Wozniak 

Nov 25 - Ann Grahame, Tania Woroby, Allen Hillsden 



The session starts with registration at 9:30 AM and concludes at 4:30 PM. The Club covers the cost of member 

attendance. If you have not already registered do so today – Club pays the registration fee. 

 

Christmas Ham Sales – John Van Koll advised that the Christmas Ham order form should 

be out tonight. Drake Meats have extended last year’s prices. Price per ham - $30.00 – Club 

makes $10.00 a ham. Goal is to sell 700 hams – let’s do this!! 

 

Vocational Services “Service Above Self Award” – Nelson 

Falkowsky got a little support in advertising this Award from 

the talented Lisa Peters on Access Communications’ Talk of 

the Town. Lisa interviewed Eastview’s Jeanne Martinson and 

President Greg, with interviews aired on Wednesday and 

Thursday. Nominations for this Award should now roll into the 

Club’s Inbox. 

 

Webinar Rotary & Government of Canada Grants - 

Maximizing your Impact - Rotarians involved in the Club’s 

Global Grant applications are invited to participate in this 

webinar on November 8, 2016 at 9:00 AM PDT. You can 

register online at: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1255619566446397443. 

 

We sang Happy Birthday to Allen Hillsden as we missed this 

important event when President Greg was away. Sadly, Allen 

was moving, but Greg was in focus (and who does the 

photographer want to impress??). 

 

                   Earlier Ford 150’s! 

 

ROTARY TIDBIT 
Rotary’s Peace in Action - October 2016  

 

Leaving the University of Queensland in the pursuit of 

peace – check out this story at:  

https://www.uq.edu.au/news/article/2016/07/leaving-

uq-pursuit-of-peace 

 

 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1255619566446397443


President Greg took a moment to express our deep 

collective appreciation to Paul Snell for hosting the Club 

in this very special place. Of course, it was further 

opportunity to remind the recipient of the insulated 

Grocery shopping bag where and why these treasured 

gifts are distributed. Thank you, Paul Snell. 

 

COMMENTARY 

 

Gatherings of Regina Eastview are, as a rule, special 

occasions. Some occasions are extra special – like the 

evening when then President, Ron Okumura, invited us 

to an evening in the bar. I think today was another “bar” 

meetings – it was different – it was outside our “box” – 

outside the City - we met without the “burden of routine”. Thank you all for making it unique.  

 

 

 

 

For the Regina Eastview ROTOR, I am Peter Peters 


